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Minutes of the meeting of the Town Services Committee held on April 11th 2019 in the  

Bar Room, St. Johns Community Centre Penistone. 

 

Present 

The Town Mayor Cllr. Mrs. Millner, Cllrs. Mrs. Rusby (in the Chair) Hinchliff,  

Mrs. Hinchliff and Saunders.  

Also present the Town Clerk K. Coulton J. Cutts Administration Officer, 

Chris Bradbury Site Manager and Louise Brown Christmas Plus. 

 

Apologies 

Apologies for absence –Cllrs. Hayler Chadburn, Kimbereley and Cutts. 

RESOLVED the apologies were accepted. 

 

Declarations of Personal or Prejudicial Interest 

The Chair invited declarations of which there were NONE. 

   

Christmas Lights and Switch on 2019 

Disappointment was expressed with the service provided last year in erecting and dismantling 

the lights, they went up too early and were taken down late, leading to much criticism from 

members of the public. 

Louise Brown apologised for the poor communication and admitted mistakes had been made 

and would be rectified this year. 

Criticism was also directed at the size of the Christmas Trees in that they appeared too small, 

therefore Louise Brown was to provide a larger specimen sample in a holder for viewing prior 

to ordering for this year. 

Extra lights were to be installed around the old Rose and Crown, in the church yard, 

Paramount, Town Hall, Pet Shop and toward the Doctors Surgery and  Dentists.  

 

It was also recommended, subject to cost and approval from the owner of the building, the 

erection of a Remembrance Poppy. 

 

 

Date and time of the next meeting:  

To be arranged. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed………………………………………Mayor 20/05/19 
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